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Welcome to Holy Family Parish! 
 

You are a stranger but once; you are a child of God, redeemed 

by our Savior, the Lord Jesus Christ. We bid you welcome 

in His name. Through our loving and praying family may 

you find friendship, peace and serenity in His house. 

LOVE GOD ● LOVE OTHERS ● MAKE DISCIPLES 

 

 

Rev. Enrique Hernandez ....414-332-9220, ext 112 

Pastor                            

email: ............................... hernandeze@hfparish.org 

 

Rev. Andrew Infanger ........ 414-332-9220 ext 160 

Associate Pastor 

email:………………..……...…….infangera@hfparish.org 

 

Elizabeth Cleveland ........... 414-332-9220 ext 121 

Business Manager 

email:   ...............................clevelande@hfparish.org 

 

Amy Kern ........................... 414-332-8175 ext 200 

Parish School Principal 

email: .............................. kerna@hfparishschool.org 
 
 

Caitlin Raether….. .............. 414-332-9220 ext 133 

High School Youth Minister 

email: ..................................... craether@strobert.org 

 

Donna Shriner ................. 414-332-1164 ext 3045 

RCIA/Coordinator of Adult Confirmation 

email: ..................................... dshriner@strobert.org 

 

Larry Theiss…………….……….414-332-9220 ext 140 

Director of Liturgy & Music 

email: ........................................ theissl@hfparish.org 

 

 

Kerstein Center - Parish Offices .......414-332-9220 

4825 North Wildwood Avenue, 53217-6013 

Parish email: ...........................holyfam@hfparish.org 

Carolyn Sanger, Parish Secretary ....................  ext 120 

email: .......................................... sangerc@hfparish.org 

 

Parish School Office ..........................414-332-8175 

4849 North Wildwood Avenue, 53217 

Sue Riedijk, Secretary ....... riedijks@hfparishschool.org 

fax:…………………………………………………..414-727-1838 

 

Religious Education Center ............. 414-332-8156 

4849 North Wildwood Avenue, 53217 

email: ............................................ hfreled@hfparish.org 

Betsy Deakin, Religious Ed. Coordinator ......... ext 231 

email: .......................................... deakinb@hfparish.org 

 

High School Youth Ministry .............. 414-332-9220 

email:………………………………...sanchezm@hfparish.org 

Mary Grace Sanchez, Ministry Assistant .......... ext 151 

 

 

Katie Kasper Trustee…………………….414-899-6000 

Email…………………….…….katiekasper87@gmail.com 

Bob Roenitz Trustee ........................ 414-962-6709 

email: ............................................. rroenitz@wi.rr.com 

   



AROUND THE ALTAR 

HOLY FAMILY PARISH   2 WHITEFISH BAY, WI 

Monday — March 14    Lenten Weekday 

Dn 9:4b-10/Ps 79:8, 9, 11 and 13/Lk 6:36-38  

    

Tuesday — March 15    Lenten Weekday  

Is 1:10, 16-20/Ps 50:8-9, 16bc-17, 21 and 23/Mt 23:1-12  

 *8:15 am Family of Hank Schneider  

       by Virginia Rader 

 

Wednesday — March 16   Lenten Weekday 

Jer 18:18-20/Ps 31:5-6, 14, 15-16/Mt 20:17-28   

 *8:15 am †Rich Duggan and †Kerry McCabe 

       by Tobin Family 

 

Thursday — March 17   St. Patrick 

Jer 17:5-10/Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6/Lk 16:19-31  

  *7:00 am †Jeff Reiger by Penny Kelsey 

Friday — March 18  St. Cyril of Jerusalem  

Gn 37:3-4, 12-13a, 17b-28a/Ps 105:16-17, 18-19, 20-21/Mt 

21:33-43, 45-46  

  *7:00 am            †Mary Schulz by Schulz Family  

 

Saturday — March 19  St. Joseph 

2 Sm 7:4-5a, 12-14a, 16/Ps 89:2-3, 4-5, 27 and 29/Rom 

4:13, 16-18, 22/Mt 1:16, 18-21, 24a or Lk 2:41-51a  

 4:30 pm            †Marjorie H. Schwartz by Mark D. Schwartz 

 

Sunday — March 20     Third Sunday of Lent 

Ex 3:1-8a, 13-15/Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8, 11 [8a]/1 Cor 10:1-

6, 10-12/Lk 13:1-9 

 8:00 am            †Mike Kabara by Rybakowicz Family  

 10:30 am  People of Holy Family 

 

 

* These weekday Masses are in the Church 

 

Weekday Masses are offered four days a week at both Holy Family and St. Robert 

Masses at Holy Family are at 8:15 am on Tuesday & Wednesday, 7:00 am on Thursday & Friday in the church 

Masses at St. Robert are at 7:00 am on Tuesday & Wednesday, 8:15 am on Thursday & Friday in the church 

The weekend Mass schedule at St. Robert is Saturday at 4:30 pm; Sunday at 8:30 am, 11:00 am and 5:30 pm 

PARISH NEWS AND NOTES 

St. Lawrence Seminary High School 

100% Catholic, 100% Boys, 100% 

Boarding: St. Lawrence Seminary High 

School is an affordable, all-boys, 

Catholic residential high school focused 

on college prep and spir i tual 

depth.  Located in Mt Calvary, WI since 

1860, SLS students live, learn, work and pray 

together.  Come explore this vibrant high school 

experience where 150 students from around the globe 

prepare for life after high school!  Visit March 18-19, April 

1-2, or April 8-9. Call (920) 753-7570 or 

visit www.stlawrence.edu��

Thank you to all parishioners who assisted 

with the reception for Tony Hains' funeral. 

We appreciated the help with the food, 

clean-up, and we thank all who baked 

cookies and bars for desserts. 

 

      Sincerely,         

      Ann and Anastasia Hains�

Stations of the Cross 

Take up your cross – your pain and your worries – and 

follow Jesus, who gives new life through His ultimate 

sacrifice.  This Lent, join us for Stations of the Cross here 

at Holy Family, Fridays at 5:45 pm in the church. 

Lenten Collection 

During Lent, Holy Family will be 

collecting hygiene items and 

paper products to be donated to 

the House of Peace and local 

food pantries.  Items needed 

inc lude  soa p ,  sh ampoo, 

d e o d o r a n t ,  t o o t h p a s t e , 

toothbrushes, dental floss, lip balm, hand/body lotion, 

shaving razors, shave gel, hand sanitizer, feminine 

products, paper towels, and toilet paper.  Thank you for 

your generosity in helping those in need.  

Facing an Unplanned Pregnancy? 

Catholic Charities is here to help!  We offer free and 

confidential in-home education and support for mothers 

and their families.  If you are in need or know someone 

who might need help, please call 414-573-5899. 

 

In your prayers please remember Gloria Pozorski, whom 

God has called into eternity. 

RESURRECTION TO NEW LIFE 



MARCH 13, 2022   3 SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

Gospel Reflection - 2nd Sunday of Lent 

 

There is so much wisdom in the first commandment. The 

daily demands of life, current political ideologies and 

dynamics, social expectations, corporate philosophies, 

and even technology can easily become lesser gods. We 

can find ourselves beholden to and held captive by these 

secular constructs and systems. Even for those who 

profess a faith in the one true God, these lesser, 

attractive but false gods are a temptation. Being overly 

preoccupied and even obsessed with the state of our 

present lives, we lose sight of our real destiny and 

purpose. 

 

Jesus showed his disciples a glimpse of this destiny 

when he was transfigured before their eyes. In fact, Peter 

was so caught up in the brilliance, awe, and sacredness 

of these fleeting moments that he wanted to extend 

them as long as possible. Wonderful things happen when 

we leave our illusions and discover something that is 

true. This is why creating some sacred space in our lives 

for reflection, prayer, renewal, refreshment, centering 

ourselves, and disconnecting from the noise is so 

important. It shows us how false and shallow our lives 

can be and what is really of importance. Do you create 

some kind of sacred space in your life? Lent is a perfect 

time to do so. 

 

St. Irenaeus, one of the early fathers and martyrs of the 

Catholic Church, said that, “he who was the Son of God 

became the Son of Man that man … might become the 

son of God.” We mistakenly believe that life is all about 

us. It’s not. Ours is a journey of transformation in which 

we become more and more one with the mind of Christ 

and Christ himself. St. Augustine saw this same 

transformation occurring when the Eucharist is received. 

In receiving the Eucharist, we become what we eat, the 

Body of Christ. Honestly acknowledging false gods that 

we cling to can open the door for God to show us the 

wholeness and holiness to which we are called. Take 

time to discover the sacred. When we do, we will want to 

stay there for a while. Then, when we return to our 

personal affairs, we will see more clearly. 
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Hello and Good Bye! 

St. Robert and Holy Family 

would like to express our 

deepest gratitude to Aliah 

Taylor - who spent the last 

three and a half years working 

as the Administrative Assistant 

for our High School Youth 

Ministry program. When she 

started, she was in the process 

of completing her Masters 

Degree in International Higher 

Education. Over the years, her solely administrative role 

morphed into all-around support. She even spent time 

working in both St. Robert and Holy Family schools! It 

was such a gift to watch Aliah connect with our students, 

families, and volunteers.  

 

Aliah accepted a full time position as a Department 

Associate in the UWM Department of Communications 

Sciences & Disorders and the Department of Health 

Informatics & Administration and began in December 

2021. Although we will dearly miss her joyful presence, 

we are very excited to see where the Lord will take her! 

 

Hello! My name is Mary Grace Sanchez (or Mari, for 

short!), and I am the new Youth 

Ministry Assistant for St. Robert 

& Holy Family. I am so excited 

to be a part of the Confirmation 

Preparation for the students of 

the parish, especially in service 

and the upcoming Mission Trip! 

In reflecting over my life, it is so 

beautiful to see how God has 

guided me and taught me to 

seek Him, and I am looking 

forward to witnessing how He 

moves in the lives of our students.  

  

I grew up in a large Catholic family with nine kids, and 

they have been a huge blessing in my life. I went to 

Marquette University for my bachelor’s degree in 

Biological Sciences and Theology, and after graduation I 

started as a missionary in the Brew City Catholic 

Missionary Project, stationed at University of Wisconsin-

Milwaukee’s Newman Center. The Lord did so much work 

in my soul during my two years there, and at that time 

really solidified in me a love for ministry - which 

ultimately has led me here! When I’m not with the youth 

ministry office, I also do music ministry around the 

Archdiocese for retreats and weekend Masses, so if you 

see me, feel free to say hi! 

  



HOLY FAMILY PARISH   4 WHITEFISH BAY, WI 
HOLY FAMILY PARISH   4 WHITEFISH BAY, WI 

PARISH INFORMATION 

 

Worship 

Weekend Liturgies:  

Saturday at 4:30 pm & Sunday at 8 am & 10:30 am. 

Weekday Liturgies 

Tuesday & Wednesday at 8:15 am in the church 

Thursday & Friday at 7:00 am in the church 

(Check page 2 of the bulletin for schedule changes.) 

 

Baptism 

Please contact the parish office for information on 

scheduling a Baptism 

 

Reconciliation 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession) is 

available on Saturdays from 3:30 to 4:00 pm.   Please 

arrive promptly. The Sacrament may also be celebrat-

ed by appointment. Seasonal communal celebrations 

of Reconciliation are observed in collaboration with all 

the North Shore parishes. 

 

Matrimony 

At least six months preparation is required.   Please 

contact the parish office for more information.   

 

Parish Membership 

All interested Catholics are invited to register as active 

members in our parish. Please call the parish office to  

register by phone.   Non-Catholics are invited to call for 

information on the Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 

(RCIA). 

 

Parish School Registration 

Families interested in our Parish School, grades K3-8, 

please contact the School Office. Half day and full day 

options are available for K3,  K4 and K5.  Please call 

the school at 414-332-8175 for more information. 

 

Parish Office − Kerstein Center 

Phone: 414-332-9220 

Please email us at holyfam@hfparish.org or call 

call 414-332-9220 

 

Bulletin Deadline 

Noon on Monday prior to publication, but subject to 

change due to holiday printing schedules.  Send arti-

cles to holyfam@hfparish.org.   Submission of an arti-

cle does not guarantee it will appear in the bulletin. 

 

Pastoral Council Information 

As a parishioner you have a vital role to play in the life 

of your parish.  If you would like to make a suggestion 

regarding an important aspect of Holy Family Parish 

please contact one of the parish trustees listed on the 

front of the bulletin.  Thank you and may God bless 

you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday, April 5,  priests will be available for the sacrament 

of Reconciliation at 13 parishes throughout the Archdiocese of 

Milwaukee.  The hosting parish in our area is St. Monica, where 

Reconciliation will be available from 8 am to 8 pm.   Information 

on other times and locations in the Archdiocese can be found by 

visiting archmil.org/pray-reconcile-rejoice.  All are invited to take 

part in the Sacrament of Reconciliation by visiting one of the 

hosting parishes.  

Join Us for the 2022 Pallium Lecture 

On Thursday, March 31, Archbishop Jerome Listecki welcomes 

Ryan T. Anderson, keynote speaker for the 2022 Pallium 

Lecture, who will present “Religious Liberty is Important but It’s 

Not Enough.” The 7 pm lecture will be held at the Brookfield 

Conference Center and is free and open to the public. Visit 

archmil.org and search Pallium Lecture for more information. 

�

Trivia Night�

Success�

Thank You�

�

People that night had fun while supporting 

our mission to serve neighbors in need.  

 

Others gave treasure in collections at Mass 

supporting our mission. 

 

Giving measures success.�

 

 

 

We are grateful for your help. 

THANK YOU! 

 

 

Holy Family St Vincent de Paul Conference�



Holy Family Book Club 

Our next Holy Family Book Club meeting 

will take place virtually on Zoom 

on Wednesday, March 23, at 7 pm.  We 

will discuss 'The Island of Sea Women' 

by Lisa See.  If you have not 

participated before but would like to, please contact 

Mary Ann Orlowski  at maomom@earthlink.net.   

Attention men: You’re invited to join the 2022 Men of 

Christ Conference - Reawakening The Catholic Man - 

which will be held in parishes across the Archdiocese 

of Milwaukee, including St. Monica’s - with both virtual 

and live elements. The morning will feature well-known 

speakers, Mass, Adoration, Confession and fellowship. 

Get all the details at MenOfChrist.net 

 

When: Saturday, March 26, 2022 

 

Where: St. Monica’s Donovan Hall 

 

Time: 7:30 am Rosary, 8:00 am Mass, with program to 

follow, ends around noon. 

 

Register at MenOfChrist.net (select St. Monica’s site) 

or contact Andy Bird at andrewbird613@gmail.com for 

more information.  

 

North Shore Reconciliation Service 

Everyone is invited to join us at St Monica at 

7:00 pm on Friday, March 18, for the Lenten 

Reconciliation Service for the north shore 

parishes. 

Lenten Mission in South Milwaukee 

Divine Mercy Parish in South Milwaukee invites everyone 

to a Lenten Parish Mission, "To Be With Him, To Be 

Sent," March 20-22 at 800 Marquette Avenue in South 

Milwaukee.  Mission speakers are Bishop Donald J. Hying 

and Fr. Rob Kroll. Reconciliation is available from 4-5 pm 

each evening, 4:45-5:45 pm features light hospitality, 6-

7:30 pm is the Mission with Adoration and time for 

prayer and reflection. God is calling you to be with Him 

and to be sent out into the world.  
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Fashionable Eyewear  
Eye Exams  

Contact Lenses 

414-964-3125 
Brian McGinley O.D. 
Camthu Pham O.D. 

Parish Members  

 2567 N Downer Ave. 
optixondowner.com 

Located in the Bay since 1915

964-3800
Open Sunday for Brunch

Corner E. Henry Clay and N. Lake Drive

 Parish 
Member

 3601 North Oakland Avenue 
Shorewood, WI 53211 

414-961-1812 
www.northshorefuneral.com

ROMAN ELECTRIC 
Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

Residential Work
640 S. 70th St.               414-471-8565

Specializing In Stamped Concrete & Driveways

5944 N. Kent Ave. • Whitefish Bay • 414-777-3700

Contact Janet Axtell  
to place an ad today! 
jaxtell@4LPi.com or 

 (800) 950-9952 x2539
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CALL US NOW: 414.963.9696

Welcome New Parishioners!
Cliff Baker
Realtor For You!
414.426.2500
cliffbaker.shorewest.com

 Parish Member   EHO

We provide: 
• A safe environment. 
• Nutritious foods while teaching how 
   to make good food choices. 
• Developmentally appropriate activities  
   geared to each child. 
• Daily communication about each child.

Glendale: 6 wks-6 yrs 
4425 N. Port Washington Rd. . 

414-961-1482

	 River Point: 6 wks-6 yrs	 Milwaukee: 6 wks-6 yrs 
	8647 N. Pt. Washington Rd.	  2330 N. Prospect Ave. 
	 414-352-6115 	 414-220-8494

           www.thenurturingnook.com

Caring for 
Children Since 1989

4423 N. Oakland Ave., Shorewood

www.mensroombarbershop.com

414-961-9019       HF Grad

HEALTHY START
D E N T I S T R Y

DR. JULIE WILLS
3970 N. Oakland Ave. Suite 603

Shorewood

(414) 332-1232

We Deliver • 414-962-5555

106 West Silver Spring Drive

Culver’s of Shorewood
1325 E. Capitol Drive 
Open Daily 10am - 10pm 

Try Shorewood’s Best Fish Fry! 
962-4444

 Jelacic 
        FUNERAL HOME
Experts at Services all in Church

466-2134
Mark Jelacic, Parish Member

Serving Dine-In, Curbside & Carry Out
Lunch: Fridays 12pm - 2pm 

Dinner: : Tue. – Sat. 2pm – 9pm

Reservations Accepted and Encouraged
414-964-2611   SalaDining.com

Walk-ins Welcome

Experience the difference. 

414.967.7900 | StalleRealty.com

Call today to  
learn about  

current  
availability!

Life Plan Community
414-224-9700

milwaukeecatholichome.org

Contact Janet Axtell  
to place an ad today! 
jaxtell@4LPi.com or 

 (800) 950-9952 x2539


